CAN YOU GUESS BIBLE TRUTH 2:

How Did Bad Things Come to God's Good World? Bad Things Came through Sin...



When Sin Spread to the Whole _____ _____!

HINT: "What's another word for "Earth"? It rhymes with "curled."

Deep Down Detective Devotion: Unit 6, Bible Truth 2, Lesson 1

Big Question 6: How Did Bad Things Come to God's Good World?

Answer: Bad Things Came through Sin... When Sin Spread to the Whole World!



Bible Truth 2 Meaning

Everything God created was hurt by Adam and Eve's sin. The plants did not grow such good fruit. The animals had sicknesses. Adam and Eve's sin hurt all their children, too. They were born disobeyers with sinful hearts. They deserved God's punishment for their sins, just like their parents. They would suffer sicknesses and one day they would all die. What sadness Adam and Eve passed down to their children through their sin! Guess who else are children from Adam and Eve's family? We are! That's why we get sick and one day will die. That's why we have sinful hearts that disobey God. And that's why we deserve for Him to punish our sins, too. But God is so kind and merciful to us! He sent Jesus to save all who turn away from their sins and trust in Him as their Savior. God promises to forgive their sins and put His Holy Spirit in their hearts, so they can once more have closeness with God again, right here on earth. That is good news, but the best is yet to come! Bible tells us that everything God had made looks forward to the day when Jesus will come back and get rid of sin and death forever. God's people look forward to that day most of all. That's when they will live face to face with God, enjoying all the wonderful, special closeness with God that people can have...and it will never, ever end.

How do I know this is true? The Bible tells me so!

"The LORD looks down from heaven on the sons of men, to see if there are any who understand, any who seek God. But all have turned aside, they have together become corrupt, there is no one who does good, not even one."

--Psalm 14:2-3, NIV 1984 **Some Questions for You**

- 1. What was hurt by Adam and Eve's sin? Everything God created.
- 2. What did the ground stop growing? *Good fruit*.
- 3. What happened to the creatures? They had sicknesses.
- 4. What were Adam and Eve's children born with? Sinful hearts, just like their parents.
- 5. What bad things did Adam and Eve's children do? They disobeyed God. They hurt and killed each other.
- 6. Are we children of Adam and Eve? Yes.
- 7. Do we have sinful hearts, too? Yes, we do.
- 8. Who deserves God's punishment for their sins? We all do.
- 9. Who did God send to save us from our sins? Jesus.
- 10. What does God want us to do to be saved? Turn away from our sins and trust in Jesus as our Savior.
- 11. What does all creation look forward to? The day when sin will be gone forever and God's people will all live with Him, face to face, perfectly happy forever.

Let's Pray!

S

- A We praise You, God, for being holy and just. You hate sin. You are fair in Your punishments for our sins against You and Your good laws.
- **C** God, we know that every one of us have sinful hearts. We are no different from those people who sinned against You, long ago. We have all chosen to disobey You. We need a Savior!
- Thank You, God, for sending Jesus to save us, when we should only get punishment for disobeying You. Thank You for promising to forgive all who turn away from disobeying You and trust in Jesus as their own Savior.
 - God, work in our hearts! Help us to turn away from disobeying You and trust in Jesus as our Savior. Help us to love You and live for You. Help us to tell others the good news of Jesus that they might be saved, too.

In Jesus' name we pray, Amen.

Let's Sing about What We're Learning!

Big Q & A 6 Song (adapted version of "Frere Jacques?") from Deep Down Detectives NIV Songs 6, track 12

How did bad things,
How did bad things,
Come to God's good world?
Come to God's good world?
Come to God's good world?
That's how bad things came,
That's how bad things came.

Big Question 5 Action Rhyme Song

from Deep Down Detectives NIV Songs 5, track 13

Refrain
Bad things, bad things,
How did bad things come to
God's good world?
Bad things, bad things,
Bad things came through sin.

Verse 1 Sin is saying "no" to God, When we should say, "Yes," Satan said "no" to God, And so began the me-ee-me-ee-ess. Refrain Verse 2:
Adam and Eve said "no" to God,
And so sin came to men,
It spread to all of God's good world,
And down to their children-ee-en-ee-en.

Verse 3:

Refrain

We all deserve God's punishment, Death is the wages of sin, But there's eternal life through Jesus Christ, For all who believe in Him-ee-im-ee-im.

Go to the Deep Down Detectives Parent Resources for Unit 6 to get the Bible story and many more resources and songs for this unit at praisefactory.org

DDD BQ 6 BT 2 L1 Coloring Sheet/Take Home pg2

200

But all have turned aside, they have together become corrupt, there is no one who does good, not even one." Psalm 14:2-3 to see if there are any who understand, any who seek God. "The LORD looks down from heaven on the sons of men,

Deep Down Detective Devotion: Unit 6, Bible Truth 2, Lesson 2

Big Question 6: How Did Bad Things Come to God's Good World? **Answer:** Bad Things Came through Sin... When Sin Spread to the Whole World!



How do I know this is true? The Bible tells me so!

"The LORD looks down from heaven on the sons of men, to see if there are any who understand, any who seek God. But all have turned aside, they have together become corrupt, there is no one who does good, not even one."
--Psalm 14:2-3, NIV 1984

Learn a Little: "All have turned aside... there is no one who does good, not even one."

Meaning

These verses tell us that God is everywhere, all the time. There is no where we can flee from God's Spirit. Everywhere we are, He is, too. God knows us inside and out. He hears all of our prayers. He will help and protect those who trust in Him, no matter where they are. He will always be guiding them according to His perfect plans.

Some Questions for You

- 1. What does the LORD see when He looks down into all of our hearts? That we are all sinners. All of us have turned away from Him and His good ways.
- 2. Is there anyone who does good, like God made us in the beginning? No, no one.
- 3. Why are we all sinners? Because we are all sons and daughters of Adam and Eve. We all have sinful hearts, just like theirs.
- 4. What has God done to save sinful people? He sent Jesus to be our Savior.
- 5. How can we become God's people? We can ask God to help us to turn away from our sins and trust in Jesus as our Savior. He loves to answer these prayers!

Let's Pray!

- A We praise You, God, for being holy and just. You hate sin. You are fair in Your punishments for our sins against You and Your good laws.
- God, we know that every one of us have sinful hearts. We are no different from those people who sinned against You, long ago. We have all chosen to disobey You. We need a Savior!
- Thank You, God, for sending Jesus to save us, when we should only get punishment for disobeying You. Thank You for promising to forgive all who turn away from disobeying You and trust in Jesus as their own Savior.
- God, work in our hearts! Help us to turn away from disobeying You and trust in Jesus as our Savior. Help us to love You and live for You. Help us to tell others the good news of Jesus that they might be saved, too. In Jesus' name we pray, Amen.

Let's Sing Our Bible Verse!

The LORD Looks Down: Psalm 14:2-3 from Deep Down Detectives NIV Songs 6, track 19

The LORD looks down from heaven,
On the sons of men,
To see if there are any who understand,
Any who seek God.
But all have turned aside;
They have together become corrupt.
There is none who does good,
No, not even one.
Psalm Fourteen, two and three.

Go to the Deep Down Detectives Parent Resources for Unit 6 to get the Bible story and many more resources and songs for this unit at praisefactory.org
DDD BQ6 BT2 L2 Coloring Sheet/Take Home pg2

DDD 6.2 L3 Coloring Sheet/Take Home pg.1 Which four of these clues belong in our story? Which two do not? Put an X in the boxes of the four that belong. A Submarine The Wind Answer: The kangaroo, wood, black, stick tar and the wind belong. The submarine and the surfboard do not. A Surfboard Wood Black, Sticy Tar A Kangaroo

Deep Down Detective Devotion: Unit 6, Bible Truth 2, Lesson 3



Answer: Bad Things Came through Sin... When Sin Spread to the Whole World!



Bible Truth 2 Meaning

Everything God created was hurt by Adam and Eve's sin. The plants did not grow such good fruit. The animals had sicknesses. Adam and Eve's sin hurt all their children, too. They were born disobeyers with sinful hearts. They deserved God's punishment for their sins, just like their parents. They would suffer sicknesses and one day they would all die. What sadness Adam and Eve passed down to their children through their sin! Guess who else are children from Adam and Eve's family? We are! That's why we get sick and one day will die. That's why we have sinful hearts that disobey God. And that's why we deserve for Him to punish our sins, too. But God is so kind and merciful to us! He sent Jesus to save all who turn away from their sins and trust in Him as their Savior. God promises to forgive their sins and put His Holy Spirit in their hearts, so they can once more have closeness with God again, right here on earth. That is good news, but the best is yet to come! Bible tells us that everything God had made looks forward to the day when Jesus will come back and get rid of sin and death forever. God's people look forward to that day most of all. That's when they will live face to face with God, enjoying all the wonderful, special closeness with God that people can have...and it will never, ever end.

How do I know this is true? The Bible tells me so!

"The LORD looks down from heaven on the sons of men, to see if there are any who understand, any who seek God. But all have turned aside, they have together become corrupt, there is no one who does good, not even one."--Psalm 14:2-3

Some Questions for You

- 1. Were just the first animals, plants and people hurt by Adam and Eve's sin? No. All the ones that came later were to.
- 2. What were Adam and Eve's children like? Did they love God? Did they love each other? *No, they did not. They disobeyed God and they hurt each other.*
- 3. Did people get better or did they get worse and worse? They got worse and worse.
- 4. What did God decide to send to get rid of all the bad people? A flood of water.
- 5. Who did God save from the flood? Why? Noah, his family, and at least 2 of every creature. Because He is kind and faithful. He didn't give up on His good plan for the world. He still would send Jesus to save people.
- 6. What did Noah tell the people to do as he worked on his big boat? He told them to say sorry to God for their sins.
- 7. Did anyone turn away from their sins when they listened to Noah's warnings? No. Not even one.
- 8. What did Noah do after the big flood was over? He made a worship gift of thanks to God.
- 9. Did people stop being bad after the flood? No. Everyone still had sinful hearts. They still sinned.
- 10. Who did God send to save sinful people who trust in Him? Jesus.
- 11. How can we be saved from our sins? By turning away from our sins and trusting in Jesus as our Savior.

Let's Pray!

- A We praise You, God, for being holy and just. You hate sin. You are fair in Your punishments for our sins against You and Your good laws.
- God, we know that every one of us have sinful hearts. We are no different from those people who sinned against You, long ago. We have all chosen to disobey You. We need a Savior!
- Thank You, God, for sending Jesus to save us, when we should only get punishment for disobeying You. Thank You for promising to forgive all who turn away from disobeying You and trust in Jesus as their own Savior.
- God, work in our hearts! Help us to turn away from disobeying You and trust in Jesus as our Savior. Help us to love You and live for You. Help us to tell others the good news of Jesus that they might be saved, too. In Jesus' name we pray, Amen.

Let's Praise God Right Now!

Big Question 6 Hymn: Nothing But the Blood

from Deep Down Detectives NIV Songs 6, track 15
Verse 1
Verse 2

What can wash away my sin? Nothing but the blood of Jesus!

What can make me whole again? Nothing but the blood of Jesus.

Verse 2For my pardon this I see,
Nothing but the blood of Jesus!

For my cleansing, this my plea, Nothing but the blood of Jesus. Big Question 6 Praise Song: I Will Sing of the Mercies

from Deep Down Detectives NIV Songs 6, track 16

Refrain

I will sing of the mercies of the Lord forever, I will sing, I will sing, I will sing of the mercies of the Lord forever,

I will sing of the mercies of the Lord.

With my mouth will I make known Thy faithfulness, Thy faithfulness, With my mouth will I make known Thy faithfulness to all generations.

Deep Down Devotions: Unit 6, Bible Truth 2 Story Concepts

The Case of the Sadness that Didn't Stop

Genesis 4,



Dear Parents,

Big Question #6 is: "How Did Bad Things Come to God's Good World?" Your child is learning that "Bad Things Came through Sin...When Sin Spread to the Whole World!"

Here's a copy of the Bible story they are learning along with the "Listening Assignment" for each lesson. These assignments provide a different teaching emphasis for each lesson, helping the children dig deeper into each Bible truth. They match up with your child's take home for each lesson. We hope that these resources help your family to dig down deeper into the truths of God's Word!" Happy digging!

•many more resources for this Big Question came be found online at www.praisefactory.org•

Listening Assignments

"Hey, Kids! Detective Dan, here. Listen carefully to the story and help me answer these questions:

Detective Dan's Lesson #1 Listening Assignment:

I need to find out:

- 1. Where did the sadness come from?
- 2. Who did it spread to? Who would come to stop it one day?

Detective Dan's Lesson #2 Listening Assignment:

Our Bible Verse is Psalm 14:2-3:

"The LORD looks down from heaven on the sons of men, to see if there are any who understand, any who seek God. But all have turned aside, they have together become corrupt, there is no one who does good, not even one."

I need to find out:

- 1. What did the LORD see in the hearts of people?
- 2. What did they deserve? How did He show His mercy to them?

Detective Dan's Lesson #3 Listening Assignment:

I found six clues, but only 4 of them are in the story.

They are: a kangaroo; wood; a submarine; black, sticky tar; a surfboard; and, the wind.

Hold each of them up for the children to see as you identify them.

I need to figure out:

- 1. Which four belong in our story?
- 2. Who thanked the LORD for rescuing him and his family?

Read the assignment questions, THEN SAY,

"Ok, Deep Down Detectives! Put on your best listening ears and see if you can hear the answers to Detective Dan's questions. When I finish telling the story, we will see if we can answer all the questions."

Read the Bible Truth story, answer questions, present the gospel and lead in prayer.

Answers to questions; the gospel; and, ACTS prayer are included with the story text.

Bible Story for Big Question 6, Bible Truth 2 use with all THREE lessons

The Case of the Sadness that Didn't Stop

Genesis 4.6-9

Story with lines separating paragraphs (text in bold, optional interaction cues in italics)

When Adam and Eve disobeyed God, it was a very, very sad day for the whole world. EVERYTHING that God created was hurt by their sin, in some way.

Animals that used to live happily together, now fought each other. Plants that used to grow delicious fruit, now were spoiled with sickness and weeds. But worst of all, was what happened to people. They no longer had the wonderful, special closeness with God they had before. They didn't always live happily together anymore. They became greedy and selfish. They didn't love others the way God made them to. And now, their bodies grew old, got sick, and died.

It would have been bad enough if Adam and Eve's sin had only hurt themselves and the world they lived in. But their sin didn't stop there. When sin came into the world, it would hurt everything for the rest of time. Now, ALL the animals, ALL the plants, and ALL the people who would ever live in God's good world, would know the badness and brokenness of sin. (Even you and me, and our world!) The whole world, for ALL of time, would never be like it was in the beginning, when God made it so perfectly good.

Not only did sin stay in the world, but it spread and grew worse with time. There was more and more badness, and sadness, and brokenness, especially in people. And after a while, the whole world was filled with people disobeying God and hurting each other. It was terrible!

There was SOMEONE who knew how terribly sin had hurt the world, more than anyone else. Can you guess who?

Can you guess?

It was the LORD. God could see how sin hurt every part of His good world, inside and out. And what saddened Him the most, was what He could see deep inside each person's heart.

There used to be beautiful love for God and people in their hearts. Now, that was broken. Now, there was sin and sadness in their hearts, instead.

The LORD is holy. He is purely good and oh, so great. He loves good and hates sin. He hurt to see all the terrible things that had happened to the beautiful world He had made.

God was so merciful and patient with people, giving them time to turn back to Him. Years and years, He waited, as sin grew and grew in His good world. But at last, it was time: God would judge the whole world. He would send a flood to do away with all who refused to turn away from disobeying Him. And with them, would go all the animals, birds, and creeping things on earth. Was this the end? Would there never be people or creatures to live in God's world again?

What do you think?

Story with lines separating paragraphs (text in bold, optional interaction cues in italics)

God would have been fair to do that. All people had chosen to disobey God. All had sinful hearts and lives. It is right for God to punish sin. He would not be good, if He did not hate it.

But God isn't ONLY fair and good. He is oh, so MERCIFUL, too. Mercy is a part of love. It is treating someone better than they deserve. That is exactly how God chose to treat sinful people. And He even had woven this mercy into His good plans, BEFORE He created the world. Amazing!

Yes! God's good plan for His creation would go on as He planned. He would be just, but merciful, too. He would save some of all the creatures. He would save one man and his family, too. This was the only man who turned away from his sin and turned to God to love Him and obey Him. Who was this man?

Do you know his name?

That one man was a man named Noah.

God told Noah His plan: "I am sending a flood to wipe out everything that lives on earth, because of how sinful everyone has become. But you and your family, I will save. I will also save some of every kind of creature, too," God promised him. "After the flood, I will give the earth a new beginning for these creatures and your family. You and your sons need to build a huge, wooden boat, "an ark," to fit everyone. Fill it with food for everyone to eat. Then, I will send the flood," God told Noah.

A huge flood? A big boat? Thousands of creatures to feed and care for? Could it really be? Who could IMAGINE such a thing! Who could BUILD such a thing! It would have been tempting to laugh and go on with life. It didn't look like rain. The sun came up in the morning and the moon and stars at night. A flood? Really? What would Noah do? Would he believe God and obey Him?

What do you think Noah did?

Noah would take God at His word! He lived by faith. Noah loved God and believed Him. He didn't have to be able to understand God's plans for them to be true. It was enough that GOD understood. God would help Noah do everything that needed to be done. Yes, Noah believed God and he would obey. Yes, he would build the huge boat. God was pleased with Noah's faith and accepted him.

Off to the forests, went Noah and his sons to get wood. Chop, chop, chop. Crash! So many trees were needed! Then, hammer, hammer, hammer, they worked, and worked, and worked until the whole boat was built. It was gigantic! Last of all, they mixed up big pots of black, sticky pitch. They slathered the hot goo all over the sides of the boat. This would keep the ark free of leaks.

People were curious about the big boat Noah was building. Noah warned them about the flood God was sending. "Stop disobeying God and living your own, sinful way! Turn back to God and His good ways! His punishment will soon come upon those who do not," Noah told them.

It took long time to build that big boat. Noah kept warning people to turn to God as he worked on it. God was giving these people more time to turn to Him. But did they?

What do you think?

In all that time, no one ever turned to God. No, not even one! How very sad!

P.4

Story with lines separating paragraphs (text in bold, optional interaction cues in italics)

At last, the boat was finished. Noah and his family loaded it with lots of supplies. There was food for them and for all the animals coming.

And come, those animals did! From the woods, and from the deserts. From the mountains, and the valleys. Out of their dens and nests, the animals came. A mother and father animal of every kind. And even more than two of some animals. The LORD, in His wonderful, mysterious way, had these special creatures leave their homes and travel to the boat. They all settled in the boat.

Then, last of all, Noah and his family went in the boat, too. When everyone was safe inside, the LORD, Himself, shut them in. Dark storm clouds gathered overhead, then the rain came pouring down.

Everything happened just as the LORD said it would. It rained for forty days and nights without stopping. And as it rained, the water rose higher and higher over the land. The birds, and land creatures, and all the people outside the ark were all swept away; but, inside, all were safe

Then one day, the rain stopped. Noah and his family looked outside at the world, amazed. They had never seen anything like it! There were no trees, no animals, no people, no mountains, or land to be seen. Everywhere they looked there was only water. They were so thankful to be in the boat. They were so thankful that God had saved them!

God sent a big wind that swept down over the water to dry it up. "Whoosh! Whoosh!" went the wind, day and night. Slowly but surely, the wind dried up the flood waters.

At last, Noah and his family could see land sticking out of the water like little bumps. More and more water dried up and went away, uncovering the hills and valleys. At last, it was time to get off the boat.

God said to Noah, "Take your family and all the animals off the boat. It's time to begin life again on the earth. Have families and fill the earth, just like Adam and Eve, and the animals did, long ago."

Noah and his family obeyed God. How wonderful it was to get off that boat and stand on dry ground again!

What would they do first? Run around and stretch their legs? Start building a new home? Go find some fresh food? Simply sit down and enjoy the sunshine and the freedom of the open air? There were so many things they wanted to do! But Noah didn't do any of those things just yet. He knew there was something else he needed to do first. Can you guess what it was?

Can you guess?

The first thing Noah did was to give a worship gift of thanks to God. Oh, how much he and his family had to thank Him for! God had saved their lives and given them a new start!

God made a promise to Noah and his family that day: "Never again will I destroy the whole earth with a giant flood. I'm putting a rainbow up in the sky as a reminder to you and all people of My promise."

Bible Story for Big Question 6, Bible Truth 2 use with all THREE lessons

P5

Story with lines separating paragraphs (text in bold, optional interaction cues in italics)

Then, Noah and his family began the work God gave them. They had families and began to fill the earth again. Surely, this time everything would be right! Surely this time, people would obey God as they should. Right?

What do you think?

WRONG! You see, though Noah was a good man who loved God, he and his family still had that same, terrible sin in their hearts, just like everyone else. It wouldn't be long before the world once more would become filled with people who would choose to disobey God and not turn from their sinfulness.

But, there wouldn't JUST be people who disobeyed God in the world. There would also be people, like Noah, who would fight against the sin in their hearts and put their trust in God. God would help them to turn away from sin and live for Him. God would help them to keep on trusting in the promised Savior to come. These were God's people, and He would save them.

And at just the right time, that Savior did come. It was Jesus, God's Son. He lived a perfect life. He never sinned. Then, He offered up that perfect life to God, as He suffered and died on the cross. He gave His life to pay for the sins of God's people. He made the way to bring us back to God. On the third day, Jesus rose from the dead, proving He had really beaten sin and death for God's people.

What an amazing plan! What amazing love! That God, in His mercy, would take the punishment for sin upon Himself to save all His people, from the beginning of time to the very end of time! Jesus can be our Savior, too, when we turn away from our sins and trust in Him as our Savior. This is how we can become God's people, too.

P.6

Bible Story for Big Question 6, Bible Truth 2

Cracking the Case: (story wrap-up for Listening Assignments)

It's time to see how we did with our Listening Assignment.

Detective Dan's Lesson 1 Listening Assignment:

- **1. Where did the sadness come from?** It came from sin that came into the world when Adam and Eve disobeyed God.
- 2. Who did it spread to? Who would come to stop it one day? It spread to all people—all of Adam and Eve's children. God would send the Savior, Jesus, to stop it one day.

For You and Me:

We are all Adam and Eve's children, and that means that their sin has spread all the way down to us...and all the way into our hearts. We need a Savior, just like they did. Jesus can be our Savior, when we turn away from our sins and trust in Him as our Savior. Ask Him to help you! He loves to answer this prayer!

Detective Dan's Lesson 2 Listening Assignment: Our Bible Verse is Psalm 14:2-3:

"The LORD looks down from heaven on the sons of men, to see if there are any who understand, any who seek God. But all have turned aside, they have together become corrupt, there is no one who does good, not even one."

- **1. What did the LORD see in the hearts of people?** He saw that they were all sinners who had chosen to disobey Him.
- 2. What did they deserve? How did the LORD show His mercy to them? They all deserved His punishment. They all deserved to be separated from Him forever. God showed them mercy by warning them through Noah to turn away from disobeying Him. And in Noah's case, God forgave him and saved him when he turned away from his sins and trusted in the LORD.

For You and Me:

We are all Adam and Eve's children, and that means that their sin has spread all the way down to us...and all the way into our hearts. We need a Savior, just like they did. God has warned us of the punishment we deserve for our sins. But He also offers us to save us, when we turn away from our sins and trust in Jesus as our Savior. Ask God to help you! He loves to answer this prayer!

Detective Dan's Lesson 3 Listening Assignment:

Our six clues were: a kangaroo; wood; a submarine; black, sticky tar; a surfboard; and, the wind.

1. Which four belong in our story?

The kangaroo, wood, black, stick tar and the wind all belong.

2. Who praised the LORD for taking care of him, everywhere he went? Noah did.

For You and Me:

We have so much to thank the LORD for, too. He offers to save us from so much more than a flood. He offers to save us from the punishment we rightly deserve for disobeying Him. Yes, when we turn away from our sins and trust in Jesus as our Savior, God will forgive our sins. He will make us His dearly-loved people. We will get to have closeness with Him in our hearts now, through His Holy Spirit. And one day when we die, we will get to go to live with Him forever. That will be best of all!

The Gospel (story wrap-up if NOT using Listening Assignments)

Our Bible Truth is:

How Did Bad Things Come to God's Good World? Bad Things Came Through Sin... When Sin Spread to the Whole World!

Adam and Eve's sin spread to the whole world. None of us love God or each other as He tells us to. None of us deserve anything but God's punishment for our sins. God was kind to send Noah to warn about His coming punishment and to save Noah and his family. Noah was right to trust in God and to tell others to turn from their sins and trust in God, also.

Noah looked forward in faith to the Savior God promised to send --Jesus! Jesus lived a perfect life and took the punishment for the sins of God's people when He suffered and died on the cross. On Day Three, He rose from the dead in victory. Now, all who turn away from their sins and trust in Jesus as their Savior can be forgiven and become God's people. Ask God to help you become one of His people, too. He love to do this! *Close in prayer.*

Bible Story for Big Question 6, Bible Truth 2 use with all THREE lessons

Closing ACTS Prayer

- **A** We praise You, God, for being holy and just. You hate sin. You are fair in Your punishments for our sins against You and Your good laws.
- **C** God, we know that every one of us have sinful hearts. We are no different from those people who sinned against You, long ago. We have all chosen to disobey You. We need a Savior!
- Thank You, God, for sending Jesus to save us, when we should only get punishment for disobeying You. Thank You for promising to forgive all who turn away from disobeying You and trust in Jesus as their own Savior.
- God, work in our hearts! Help us to turn away from disobeying You and trust in Jesus as our Savior. Help us to love You and live for You. Help us to tell others the good news of Jesus that they might be saved, too. In Jesus' name we pray, Amen.

Big Question 6, Bible Truth 2 Overview: Key Concepts

Unit 6: God, the Just and Merciful

Unit Big Question (and Answer): How Did Bad Things Come to God's Good World?

Bad Things Came through Sin!

Unit Bible Verse: "Sin entered the world through one man, and death through sin, and in this way death came to all men, because all sinned." Romans 5:12

Bible Truth 2 Concept: Bad Things Came through Sin... When Sin Spread to the Whole World!

Everything God created was hurt by Adam and Eve's sin. The plants did not grow such good fruit. The animals had sicknesses. Adam and Eve's sin hurt all their children, too. They were born disobeyers with sinful hearts. They deserved God's punishment for their sins, just like their parents. They would suffer sicknesses and one day they would all die. What sadness Adam and Eve passed down to their children through their sin!

Guess who else are children from Adam and Eve's family? We are! That's why we get sick and one day will die. That's why we have sinful hearts that disobey God. And that's why we deserve for Him to punish our sins, too.

But God is so kind and merciful to us! He sent Jesus to save all who turn away from their sins and trust in Him as their Savior. God promises to forgive their sins and put His Holy Spirit in their hearts, so they can once more have closeness with God again, right here on earth.

That is good news, but the best is yet to come! Bible tells us that everything God had made looks forward to the day when Jesus will come back and get rid of sin and death forever. God's people look forward to that day most of all. That's when they will live face to face with God, enjoying all the wonderful, special closeness with God that people can have...and it will never, ever end.

Bible Truth 2 Bible Verse: Psalm 14:2-3

"The LORD looks down from heaven on the sons of men, to see if there are any who understand, any who seek God. But all have turned aside, they have together become corrupt, there is no one who does good, not even one."

Learn a Little: "All have turned aside... there is no one who does good, not even one."

Meaning

The LORD is everywhere, all the time. He sees all people and knows what they are like, inside and out. And what does He see? It is very sad! God sees that not even one person seeks after Him. No one does good. Why? Because we are all children of Adam and Eve. We are born with sinful hearts that choose to disobey God. Thank God for sending Jesus! Thank God that He promises to save all who turn away from their sins and trust in Him as their Savior! He can save us, too. Ask Him to help you!

Bible Truth 2 ACTS Prayer

- A We praise You, God, for being holy and just. You hate sin. You are fair in Your punishments for our sins against You and Your good laws.
- **C** God, we know that every one of us have sinful hearts. We are no different from those people who sinned against You, long ago. We have all chosen to disobey You. We need a Savior!
- Thank You, God, for sending Jesus to save us when we should only get punishment for disobeying You. Thank You that You promise to forgive all who turn away from disobeying You and trust in Jesus as their own Savior.
- **S** God, work in our hearts! Help us to turn away from disobeying You and trust in Jesus as our Savior. Help us to love You and live for You. Help us to tell others the good news of Jesus that they might be saved, too. In Jesus' name we pray, Amen.

Bible Truth 2 Story

The Case of the Sadness that Didn't Stop Genesis 4,6-9

Big Question 6, Bible Truth 2 Overview: Key Concepts

P.8

Songs Used in Bible Truth 2

Big Question 6 (Unit) Bible Verse Song: Sin, Sin, Sin Romans 5:12

Big Question 6 Hymn: Nothing But the Blood of Jesus, v.1

Big Question 6 Praise Song: I Will Sing of the Mercies

Bible Truth 2 Bible Verse Song: The LORD Looks Down Psalm 14:2-3, NIV 1984

Bible Truth 2 Extra Bible Verse Song: For If by the Trespass Romans 5:17, NIV 1984

listen to or download songs for free at https://praisefactory.org: Deep Down Detectives Music page